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Fostering Innovation and Investment in the Wireless Communications Market
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Via the ECFS

Comments Of IEEE 802

IEEE 802 
 respectfully submits its Comments in the above-captioned Proceeding. 

IEEE 802, as a leading consensus-based industry standards body, produces standards for wireless networking devices, including wireless local area networks “WLANs”), wireless personal area networks (“WPANs”), and wireless metropolitan area networks (“Wireless MANs”). We appreciate the opportunity to provide these comments to the Commission.
introduction

1. On August 27, 2009, the Commission released an Notice of Inquiry (“NOI”) titled “Fostering Innovation and Investment in the Wireless Communications Market” seeking comments regarding factors that encourage innovation and concrete steps that could be taken to foster innovation in the wireless communications marketplace. 
2.  In the NOI, the Commission requested comment on receiver standards, specifically whether the Commission should adopt receiver standards as part of the regulatory process.
IEEE 802 recommends against establishing receiver standards as part of the Commission’s Rules
3. In May 2003, the IEEE 802.18 Radio Regulatory Technical Advisory Group (“RR-TAG”) filed comments in document IEEE 802.18-03/033r2 in response to ET Docket No. 03-65, “Interference Immunity Performance Specifications for Radio Receivers”.
4. In our filing we made the following observations: 

“The answers [regarding the questions asked in ET 03-65] reflect the general view of the IEEE 802.18 RR-TAG that the process by which receiver performance is specified should not be modified from current practice.  To summarize, we believe that the current approach of defining a service in terms of transmitter power, transmit spectrum (both in-band and out of band emissions), modulation type(s), frequency band(s), allowable spurious emissions (both Tx and Rx), and guidelines on the nature of the service provides much of the information needed by a radio receiver manufacturer.  The issue of design trade-offs between receiver performance, circuit complexity, physical size, power requirements, and ultimate cost are the domain of the radio manufacturer and should not be made the subject of a regulatory process.”

5. IEEE 802 reaffirms this statement by the RR-TAG in the subject proceeding as our view regarding the issue of creating receiver standards in the FCC rules.
CONCLUSION

6. We applaud the Commission’s efforts to foster innovation in wireless markets by innovative rulemaking and other creative initiatives. IEEE 802 continues to be committed to innovation in the standards development process and looks forward to continuing dialog with the Commission on the issues of innovation and wireless technology development.
7. Our experience in standards development leads us to the conclusion that receiver standards are best implemented by standards development organizations and other industry groups, rather than by regulatory activity.

Respectfully submitted,

	/s/

	Michael Lynch

	Chair, IEEE 802.18 Radio Regulatory TAG

	108 Brentwood Ct.

	Allen, TX 75013

	972.814.4901 

	freqmgr@ieee.org


� 	The IEEE Local and Metropolitan Area Networks Standards Committee (“IEEE 802” or the “LMSC”).


� 	This document represents the views of IEEE 802. It does not necessarily represent the views of the IEEE as a whole or the IEEE Standards Association as a whole.
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